MINUTES MARYLAND BOARD OF ARCHITECTS
October 28, 2015
500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room
Baltimore, MD 21202
Diane Cho, Chair
Stephen Parker
Gary Ey
Paul Edmeades
Cynthia Shonaiya
Magda Westerhout
Stephanie Hopkins
OTHERS PRESENT:
Pamela
J. Edwards, Executive Director
James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director
Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General
Terry A White, Administrative Secretary
John C. Corkill, AIAMD
CALL TO ORDER
Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Motion(I) was made by Paul Edmeades, seconded by Stephanie
Hopkins and unanimously carried to approve the August 24, 2015
meeting minutes with corrections.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
The Complaint Committee reported on the status of the following complaints:
	15-AR-01 -
	Closed;
	License surrendered

	15-AR-02 -
	Open;
	Offer consent order

	16-AR-01 -
	Open;
	Offer consent order and fine

	16-AR-02 -
	Closed;
	No citation

	16-AR-03 -
	Closed;
	Signed consent order, paid fine

	16-AR-04 -
	Open
	Offer consent order and fine

	16-AR-05 -
	Open
	Sent to AAG's Office

	16-AR-06 -
	Open
	Investigating

	16-AR-07 -
	Open
	Investigating

	16-AR-08 -
	Open
	Offer consent order and fine
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Motion (II) was made by Stephen Parker, seconded by Paul Edmeades, and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM
The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:
Nicole M. Brown
Daniel J. Deceder
Paul T Lancaster
Kasey J. Huntington
Namvary S. Shaheen
Shreyansh
Mahzad Tashakori
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY
The Board approved the following applications for reciprocal licensing:
	Albert M. McDonald
	18238
	Keea M. Bafekr
	18248

	Andrew P. Cohen
	18249
	Donald P. Kiley
	18250

	Magan M. Shope
	18251
	Ricky Engebertson
	18252

	Anthony Brizendine
	18253
	Brian V. Pilot
	18254

	Richard M. Pospula
	18255
	Katherine N. Hoeft
	18256

	Joseph Coppola
	18257
	Louis D. Brown
	18264

	Jeffrey A. Evans
	18265
	Chad J. Bederka
	18284

	Jacquelyn Addison
	17682
	Frank H. Chu
	18285

	James E. Davis
	18286
	David Konapelsky
	18287

	Tom W. Kundig
	18288
	Kamal Mohey
	18289

	Kenneth M. Noel
	18192
	Paul A Psenka
	18290

	David G. Whale
	18291
	Allison B. Paul
	18246
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The Board approved the following applications for the Certificate of Authorization:
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT (continued)
The Lawrence Group, Inc.
18263
Aria Group, Inc.
18262
33: Design LLC
18292
Ash tree Architecture, LLC
18293
Crabtree, Rohrbaugh & Associates, Inc.
18294
Preservation Design Partnership, LLC
18296
Systra Consulting, Inc.
18297
Designcell, LLC
18282
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT
The Board approved 10 applications for reinstatement.
EXECUTIVE SESSION
Motion (III) was made by Stephen Parker, seconded by Stephanie Hopkins and unanimously carried by the members of the Board to go into Executive Session at 10:45 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD. 21202. The purpose of this session was to consult with counsel. This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, §10-508 (a)(7). Upon completion of this session, the Board reconvened at 11:00 a.m.
NEW BUSINESS
Request for CPC Exception
A request for exception from the CPC requirements due to medical reasons was received from a licensed architect. Motion (IV) was made by Stephen Parker, seconded by Stephanie Hopkins, and unanimously carried to grant a waiver of the continuing education requirements due to extenuating circumstances. Ms. Edwards will inform the licensee of the Board's decision.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT
Pamela Edwards, Executive Director, reported that the concept sheet for the Education/Experience Matrix was approved by the Secretary. Ms. Edwards said she will proceed with preparing the regulations for publication in the Maryland Register.
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John Corkill
The Board discussed the article that appeared in the Daily Record recently regarding comments made by John Corkill at a Regulatory Reform Commission meeting.
Mr. Corkill made comments at the meeting that seemingly accused the Board and the agency of less than ethical activity. He claims to
have been subject to a "secret panel" known
as
the
"Overlapping
Practice Task Force". He referred to it as
a
kangaroo court. Mr. Corkill's disparaging remarks were a result of an opinion issued by the Overlapping Practice Panel approximately 13 years ago in response to a request from Anne Arundel County Permitting Office. AA County thought that Mr. Corkill was performing engineering services and asked the Overlapping Practice Panel for an opinion.
Secretary Schultz as well as other senior administrators were at the Regulatory Reform Commission meeting and were completely surprised by Mr. Corkill's revelations, as none were familiar with the Overlapping Practice Panel.
Some of
the Board members' concerns are that those
attending the meeting or reading the article may believe
that
he
is voicing the opinion of the AIA, but in reality, Mr. Corkill's comments were personal.
Ms. Trust explained that as a result she met with the Secretary, Commissioner, and others and satisfactorily explained the circumstances.
After a brief discussion, the Board decided that to let this pass without taking any action against Mr. Corkill.
Request for CPC Exception
M. Jay Brodie, architect, made a request to the Board to renew his architectural license without obtaining the required continuing education units due to medical reasons. He submitted proper medical documentation and provided a plan and a schedule to complete the units within the next six months. After discussion, the Board agreed to grant a waiver of the entire 24 units for this renewal period.
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Ms. Edwards stated that the Board has recently received several requests from LLCs for name approval. These firms have been directed by the State Department of Assessments and Taxation to get their name approved by the Board of Architects before they register with SDAT.
These types of requests were previously sent to the AIA, however, the Board has not received any for quite a while until recently. The Board decided that requests for approval of firm names should be brought to the Board for approval. Board staff should first check the AS400 database to ensure the name is not being used by another firm.
BOARD COUNSEL'S REPORT
Ms. Trust commented on the Supreme Court decision in the North Carolina Dental Examiners case and its repercussions throughout the licensing community.
The Board is in receipt of a memo from NCARB titled "Request for Comment - Modification to the NCARB Education Standard". The Board decided to table this discussion for the next meeting.
Paul Edmeades stated that the Regional meeting will be held in March in Savannah, GA.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, motion (V) was made by Ms. Shonaiya, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:40 a.m.
NCARB
With Corrections
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Diane Cho, Chairperson
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